
 

 

Footpath Works Underway 

South Gippsland Shire Council has begun undertaking footpath extension and renewal works 

as part of the 2017/18 Capital Works Program.  

 

Footpaths included in the program are: 

 Footpath Extension Projects 

o Hassett Street, Leongatha 

o Couper Street, Mirboo North 

o Ranceby Road, Poowong 

 Footpath Renewal Works 

o Howard and Ogilvy Streets, Leongatha 

o Jumbunna Road and Williams Street, Korumburra 

 Kerb and Channel Renewal Works 

o Reserve Street, Port Franklin 

o Falls Road, Fish Creek 

 

Abutting residents will receive formal notification two weeks prior to works commencing on 

their particular road or street. 

 

South Gippsland Shire Council’s Acting Manager Engineering and Assets Paul Challis was 

pleased to see the works underway. 

 

“Work has commenced on Hassett Street near McIndoe Park and will progress towards Ogilvy Street 

over the coming weeks. The new path in Ranceby Road, Poowong will also fill a missing link 
between the primary school, the new school crossing and the shopping area. 
 
“The footpath in Couper Street, Mirboo North has been included in the program as part of the 
$400,000 allocated to Mirboo North through the Community Capital Works Allocation Project. 
This project was selected by the community as one of their priorities so it will be great to have 
finalised,” said Mr Challis. 
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For media enquiries, please contact the Communications team on 5662 9200 
South Gippsland Shire Council, 9 Smith St. (Private Bag 4), Leongatha 3953 
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